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March 27, 2007
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

The purpose of this letter is to transmit a motion adopting the 2006 Facility Master Plan (FMP) Update for the Bow Lake Transfer/Recycling Station located in Tukwila.  Accompanying the motion is the FMP.
The Bow Lake Transfer Station, which was constructed in 1977 on the site of a closed landfill, has become outdated with changes in the solid waste industry and population growth.  The facility operates 24 hours a day Monday through Friday and from 8:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. on weekends.  It is the busiest transfer station in the King County system, currently handling more than 325,000 tons of solid waste per year, approximately one-third of the tonnage processed throughout the entire system.  The site is open to both commercial haulers and residential and business self haulers. 

The FMP addresses the need for more efficient and safe site operations to deal with growing tonnage and customer vehicle counts, improve customer service, provide more recycling opportunities, reduce truck traffic, increase transportation efficiency by compacting waste, meet current building and environmental codes and standards, and prepare the solid waste system for waste export. 

A new facility will greatly improve the station's solid waste handling capability and provide for the collection of additional recyclable materials.  With the addition of preload compactors, transfer trailer traffic will be reduced by approximately one-third, and the station will be ready for waste export after Cedar Hills closes in 2016.

The FMP is consistent with the draft Solid Waste Transfer and Waste Export System Plan, which was developed collaboratively with the King County Solid Waste Advisory Committee and the Metropolitan Solid Waste Management Advisory Committee.  The Bow Lake FMP is also consistent with the Final 2001 Comprehensive Solid Waste Management Plan.
If you would like more information, please contact Theresa Jennings, Division Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-4385, or theresa.jennings@metrokc.gov.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc: 
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Theresa Jennings, Division Director, Solid Waste Division (SWD), DNRP

Kevin Kiernan, Manager, Engineering Services, SWD, DNRP


Neil Fujii, Supervising Engineer, SWD, DNRP

